
   
September - Additional Information for parents 

Please arrive on time at the staggered drop off/collection times and leave as quickly as possible.  

Children with a sibling in a younger year group will be able to arrive at school at the earlier time with 

their sibling and go to line up at the designated place for their class. 

Only one adult to be on site with each child during drop off/collection.  

Please follow social distancing guidelines and school signs/markings when on the premises.  Please 

see the video on the website for the entrances/route for your class.  

Please contact the office to pass messages rather than trying to speak to the teachers in the morning 

to support staff with distancing and help with a smooth start to the school day. 

Children may only bring to school their lunch box, school reading book and a full water bottle. No 

bags please.   

Full uniform to be worn.  School PE kit to be worn on PE days (Blue T-shirt, blue/black shorts/jogging 

bottoms/leggings, school jumper and trainers).    You will be notified of PE days in September.  

There will be frequent handwashing and cleaning of toilets, resources/surfaces throughout the day.  

Increased ventilation in classrooms and increased outdoor learning wherever possible. 

Lunch provision  - Our cook will only be providing a packed lunch provision with a hot finger food 

option on a Friday initially. The cost of this will be £2.35 (unless you are in receipt of FSM or UIFSM). 

Sandwich orders will be taken daily during registration. 

Each child will sit in pairs and have own resources to use, where possible. We will continue with our 

broad and balanced curriculum.  Homework will start from week beginning 14th September.  

Please do not send your child into school if they are unwell or show any symptoms of illness.  

Please notify us of their absence in the usual way.  

If children have any of the covid 19 symptoms then they are eligible for a test. Please notify school.  

We will engage with NHS Test and Trace where required. 

The full risk assessment and our new behaviour policy will be available on the school website from 

1st September.  

The DfE state that ‘the benefits of children being back in school far outweigh the very low risk from 

coronavirus.’ ‘All schools must follow the system of controls, but the way different schools 

implement some of the requirements will differ based on their individual circumstances.’ 

We really are working hard on making sure we continue to get it right for our children and families 

and once we are all back in school we will continually review our systems to ensure they are robust 

and effective. We hope you find this information both useful and reassuring.  

 


